MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


November 14, 2017

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Mark Dawson. Present were: Vice-President Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. Trustee Dave Crisenbery was absent due to his father-in-law’s funeral.
Dawson led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The meeting started out with a public hearing regarding the Massie Township’s Zoning Board’s recommendation of the application for the change from R-1 to General Business of: David Ransom, 8037 East State Route 73, Waynesville. Paul Gordon of the Zoning Board stated that the Zoning Board denied the application. The adjoining neighbors stated that they wished not to have a business on the property at this time. The neighboring residents said they moved in to the country and didn’t want to live next to a business. Russ Wiley of 8158 East State Route 73 shared concern that that section of road is very dangerous. He wants to see it kept residential and the property is the two lanes are very dangerous.

McKinney made a motion, seconded by Dawson to accept the recommendation of the Massie Township Zoning Board. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

Dawson made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of October 3, 2017.  McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. 
Visitors/Public:
Sharon Fisher of 2995 Harlan-Carroll Road stated that she has completed the application for the Massie Township Zoning Board of Appeal but has misplaced it.
Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present for tonight’s meeting:
There were no reports.
Zoning:
Paul Brothers applied for a zoning permit for a porch.
Four certified letters were sent out by Zoning Inspector Don Jackson.

McKinney received a letter of resignation for Don Jackson effective January 2018. He has been the Massie Township Zoning Inspector for 42 years. Don shared that Bill Wallace of the Massie Township Zoning Board of Appeals is interested in the position and that he will help him with the transition. Bill has served for 16 years. The open positions need to be advertised.

Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported: 
There were 24 runs for September which included 3 fire runs and 21 squad runs.

Seth Whitlock resigned from the Department over lying to the Chief about not showing up on runs.

The squads were out of service for 3 days due to the fact that only 4 members had taken and passed the Miami Valley Protocol test. All but 2 members that are certified EMT or EMR are now proctored and protocolled for Miami Valley. The squads are now back in service. There are total of 8 members now certified.

The boat has been winterized.

The members of the Department have all voted and want to have Jackets and Shirts purchased for them instead of a monetary honorarium. There is $6000 budgeted this year for honorariums. Dawson stated that the honorariums are to be used as incentive for members to show up and that the Chief should use last year’s breakdown to figure the amounts. Dawson said we can look at that option for next year or discuss it at the special meeting to be held this Thursday.
The Chief stated that the Department is now back with BLS bags.

Halloween went well again this year. The Chief thanked the Association for buying all of the candy for this year.
The Open House went well again this year. The “Back to the Future” car and the “Batmobile” were a big hit.

The Chief will be out of town for 10 days starting this Friday the 17th through the 28th.

The Chief did not submit a Loeb Grant application for this year. He did not have time due to other Department business that needed to be taken care of.

The Chief explained why the Squads were put out of service. On February 14th he was put on Administrative leave. On May 2nd he was placed back on the Department. During that time the pharmacy licenses expired and squads were briefly put out of service. Earlier this month, he was notified that there were not enough people that had passed the Miami Valley protocol test so he took the squads out of service. The Chief asked Dawson why he had Wayne Twp. Fire Dept. member Randy Daniels call to see if the squads were out of service. Dawson said no, he did not. The Chief said that the County said the Trustees can call and inquire anytime. The Chief asked Dawson why he called him a bad employee to State Rep Scott Lipps. Dawson denied the statement. Bill Wallace inquired about the cost of mutual aid and the Loeb Grant. The Trustees stated that there is no charge for mutual aid to the Township and the Loeb Grant adds about 25%-30% to our annual budget. James Butler of Shepherds Ridge inquired why excuses were being made about the squad being out of service 2 times in the last 3 months. When he walked in to the meeting there were heated words between the Trustees and the Fire Chief and stated that is why he would not want to run with this Department. He has concerns about the Fire Department and doesn’t want to get in to all the political stuff. He wants to know if he needs a squad why does a mutual aid squad show up instead of Massie Township. Captain Don Fugate spoke to Butler and the group and stated that this is a volunteer department. When he moved out here he knew the situation. He recently was called that there was a suspicious person on his property and he drove home from Wilmington and still beat the Deputy to his home. That’s what happens when you move to the country.  If we want paid staff to have members at the station, we will have to put a levy on the ballot. His opinion is that a lot of the residents could not afford it and a levy would not pass. He is on this Department because he lives in the community and wants to help. People can volunteer and do many different things to help keep things going. The Chief takes 95% of the calls and help is welcomed in any way. A joint district is an option. Money discussions of what it takes to match Chester Township were discussed. 
There will be a special meeting on Thursday, November 16th at 6:30 PM to discuss and deal with Fire Department issues and personnel.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:
There was no new information regarding the possibility of a joint fire district. 
TRUSTEES-New Business:
Ray Roberts Jr has presented a bid for the paint repair of the public bathroom for $135.00. If he cannot feather the paint to match, he can paint the entire wall for an additional $40.00.
The public bulletin board is in the bay for the display of the new OBWC certification.

Wilkie requested McKinney look in to the best and cheapest vendor for the 2018 required labor law poster.

Correspondence and Announcements:  
Sam’s Club letter of $100 credit so balance in finally zero on account; LCNB pooled collateral update; VFIS renewal questionnaire; US Census Bureau survey.

Fiscal Officer Reports:
Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the warrants. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
The four CD’s are up for renewal this month. The balance is $301,541.82 as of October 31st. After discussion, McKinney made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve a single CD for $500,000 for a six month time period. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.

OBWC can be paid annually by January 2nd, 2018 and the Township can receive a 2% discount. The Trustees agreed that this would be the best option. Wilkie will receive the paperwork sometime in December.

As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Dawson to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM. McKinney seconded the motion. Vote: Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed. 
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